Minutes of the Meeting of the COMMUNITY AND WELLBEING COMMITTEE held on 16 November 2020

PRESENT -

Councillor Barry Nash (Chair); Councillor Hannah Dalton (Vice-Chair); Councillors Kate Chinn, Christine Cleveland, Bernice Froud, Luke Giles, Christine Howells, Julie Morris, Phil Neale and Peter Webb

Officers present: Rod Brown (Head of Housing and Community), Sam Beak (Leisure Development Manager), Brendan Bradley (Chief Accountant), Mark Shephard (Head of Property and Regeneration), Teresa Wingfield (Senior Accountant), Sarah Keeble (Democratic Services Officer) and Tim Richardson (Committee Administrator)

8 QUESTION TIME

No questions had been submitted or were asked by members of the public.

9 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations were made in items on the Agenda.

10 SURREY YOUTH GAMES 2021

The Committee received a report setting out options concerning the future of the Surrey Youth Games in 2021.

The following matters were considered:

a) Options available for Surrey Youth Games in 2021. The Committee noted the three options detailed in the report. The Chairman informed that Committee that Option 1 (to hold a reduced Covid safe Games in its current format) was unlikely to be viable due to the current pandemic. Committee Members considered that Option 2 was also unlikely to be viable. Members expressed that regrettably, Option 3 was the most viable option available with regard to the Surrey Youth Games in 2021.

Following consideration, the Committee unanimously resolved that:

(1) To support Option 3 of the report, namely to defer the Surrey Youth Games in 2021 to 2022.

11 VENUES UPDATE

The Committee received a report updating it upon on the challenges facing the Council's Venues operating in a Covid-19 socially distanced environment.

The following matters were considered:

- a) Use of Playhouse for private hire functions. Following a question from a Member, the Committee was informed that private hire of Playhouse facilities for business functions (for example: socially distanced meetings) was possible, but that hirers must be able to operate in a Covid-secure manner and be legally able to operate in the current Covid-19 restrictions.
- b) **Use of Council Venues in support of the NHS.** The Head of Property and Regeneration informed the Committee that the Council was in continuous communication with the NHS with regard to the use of its venues in support of the pandemic response.

Following consideration, it was resolved unanimously that the Committee:

- (1) Agreed the Playhouse remaining closed for the remainder of the financial year (31 March 2021);
- (2) Agreed to Ewell Court House remaining closed until further notice;
- (3) Agreed to Bourne Hall Café remaining closed until further notice.

The meeting began at 7.30 pm and ended at 8.02 pm

COUNCILLOR BARRY NASH (CHAIR)